
 

 

Sacred Heart Pastoral Council  
May 22,2018 

St. Isidore Catholic Center  
Approved Minutes  

 
 

Opening Prayer led by:  Fr. Burkle.  
 
Attendance: Fr. Burkle, Annette Uker, Marge Markham, Keith Mayer, Mark Ringhofer, 
Steve Johnson.    Absent: Samantha Taets, Tom Thome, Clarence Kruse. 
Guest:  Bob Clark 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:02p.m. by Co-Chairperson, Mark Ringhofer . Marge 
Markham moved to accept minutes of previous meeting.   Keith Mayer gave the 
second. 
 
 

Vigil services in the church - Tom Bucheit   In Tom’s absence Father talked 
on this a bit.  The question from Father is should we charge a fee to the family if 
the visitation is in the Parish Hall. This was discussed and will be talked about 
later when we get figures from Tom Bucheit.  Most thought some sort of fee 
should be charged.  Also Father brought up that the body should go back to the 
funeral home that night and not be kept at the Church/Parish Center. 
 

Capital Campaign Update 

We have received about 1.25 million so far. 

The temperature in the Parish Hall is having some problems and in talking to FM 
Controls a wire to our building to their unit wasn’t connecting.  Tyler from FM 
was notified.  Father needs to go over and set it manually until things get fixed at 
which time it can be done on a computer.  People will be trained on this 
procedure.  

The air conditioner is not working yet and hopefully will get hooked up soon. 
 
 
Building Committee and Finances:  Last time Father checked some ductwork, 
insulation, and sprinklers were being done.   
Soon they should be laying up the brick and finishing the roof shingles on the 
outside of the church. 
 
 
Finance Report:  Some figures Father put out there and he will also send 
everyone a report.   
1st quarter was down $9,000.00 at that time last year,  2nd quarter was down 
about $21,500.00 at that time last year,  and 3rd quarter was down $23,000.00 at 



 

 

that time last year. 
Pastoral Minister Report:  Annette had nothing to report. 
 
 
Fr. Burkle Report:  Mentioned about the Summer Youth Program - Totus Tuus,  
which is June 10-15, 2018.  There will be mass everyday at 11:15. 
 
 
Old Business: Nothing 

 
 
 
New Business:  There was discussion on fees for other events that could be 
held in the Parish Center after we are in the newly finished church.  Such as 
wedding receptions and etc.  This business will be continued at a later date.  
 
 
Next meeting June 26th   2018, St. Isidore Catholic Center in Osage, 
7:00pm 
 
 Marge Markham moved to adjourn at 7:57 p.m. and was 2nd by Keith Mayer. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Marge Markham, secretary 
 

 

 

 
 
 


